[bookmark: _Hlk511903470][bookmark: _Hlk528065618]WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP
Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes
November 12, 2024

The Washington Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, November 12, 2024.  Members present:  Chairman, Robert Hrin, Vice-Chairman, Steve McClelland, Supervisor, Robert Hetrick, Supervisor, John Lougee, and Supervisor, Timothy Potts.  Also present:  Sarah Anderson, Secretary and Greg Kruk, Solicitor. Absent was Roadmaster, Dan Whaling.  Visitors: Mark Walborn, Brenda Lindemuth, Karen Steele, and Paul Boboige.

Chairman, Robert Hrin opened the meeting at 6 PM with a pledge allegiance to the Flag.

OPEN TO THE FLOOR
Karen Steele inquired if the Township had a shooting range ordinance.  A bullet recently hit her home from the Brockway Handgunners Range.  Solicitor, Greg Kruk, will draft a letter to the Handgunners Board.

Paul Boboige, Brookville Trail Hub, asked the Township to assist them with mowing or anti-skid.  The Board asked to be contacted in the Spring.

MINUTES

On a MOTION by John Lougee, a SECOND by Timothy Potts, all the board voting in favor, the minutes of the October 8, 2024, regular monthly meeting were approved as presented. 

VOUCHERS AND PAYROLL

On a MOTION by Timothy Potts, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the vouchers due for payment and the payroll were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT

[bookmark: _Hlk161748764]On a MOTION by Timothy Potts, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the Treasurer’s report was received and filed for audit.

CORRESPONDENCE
1. Two permits were issued in October. R. Miller, storage building, D. Meredith, pavilion.
2. GeoTech Engineering reviewed the stormwater management submission by Kevin Plummer and recommends approval.
3. Jeanne Shearer, Windstream, announced a funding program that will give 25 locations in Washington Township higher speed internet.  
4. Jefferson Co. EMA reminded residents to properly display their home address for emergency personnel.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Solicitor, Greg Kruk, reviewed a sample resolution with the Board to increase the auditor pay.

NEW BUSINESS  
[bookmark: _Hlk167186542]On a MOTION by Steve McClelland, a SECOND by Timothy Potts, all the board voting in favor, the 2025 proposed Budget will be advertised for public inspection.  

On a MOTION by Timothy Potts, a SECOND by Steve McClelland, all the board voting in favor, the Jefferson Co. Solid Waste Site Sponsor Agreement renewal was renewed.

OLD BUSINESS   
Supervisor, Timothy Potts, attended the COG meeting on October 21st.  The budget was discussed and meeting dates were set for next year.

ROAD REPORT

[bookmark: _Hlk511903517]Roadmaster, Dan Whaling, was absent.  

OPEN TO THE FLOOR

A speeding complaint on Morris Road was made.  

ADJOURNMENT

On a MOTION by Timothy Potts, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the board adjourned at 6:47 PM.


Respectfully submitted,         
 
Sarah Anderson, Secretary/Treasurer
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